
OSLO ACCESS STUDY STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING DECEMBER 20, 2017 
 

 

A coordination meeting for The Oslo Access Phase II Study was held at 1:30 p.m. on December 20, 2017 

in the Oslo Community Center. The purpose of this meeting was to review the information provided in 

the latest Technical Memorandum released by Houston Engineering, and to review probable cost 

estimates for a potential project. The following members of the Steering Committee were in 

attendance: 

Bret Zimmerman, HEI 

Gregg Thielman, HEI 

Tony Nordby, HEI 

Joel Praska, MSTRWD 

John Nelson, MSTRWD 

Kyle Schlomann, MSTRWD  

Gary Babinski, BTAG 

Craig Jones, BTAG 

Derek Gowan, BTAG 

James Bergman, BTAG 

Cary Osowski, BTAG 

Larry Tanbe, WC WRD 

J.T. Anderson, MNDOT 

Randy Gjestvang, ND SWC 

Brian Mager, ND SWC (via WebEx) 

Greg Thielman called the meeting to order at approximately 1:34 p.m. An agenda for the meeting was 

distributed beforehand. After introductions, Bret Zimmerman began his presentation by going over 

some information from the October 19, 2017 Technical Memorandum. 

During the last Oslo Access Meeting, HEI presented modeling results for five different alternatives which 

incorporated the removal of certain flow restrictions within the study area, including bridge 

modifications and road grade raises. After some discussion, the Steering Committee agreed to move 

forward with two alternatives: 1.5 or A, and 3.5 or B. 

Alternative A includes the removal of 25 identified flow restrictions around Oslo. Alternative B includes 

everything in Alternative A, as well as the removal of an additional 15 restrictions. Both alternatives 

include lowering the ND17/MN317 bridge approach, Ag-Levee realignment and road grade raises to 20-

Year protection, and replacing the ND54/MN1 and NPRR structures spanning the Red River and Marais 

River. 

Bret Zimmerman went over modeling results for the two alternatives; presenting spreadsheets as well 

as inundation maps for synthetic events of 2, 5, 10, 20, 50, 100, and 200-year frequency and the historic 

events of 1997, 2005, and 2009. There was some discussion of the areas that would be impacted by 

moving the Ag-Levee. Upstream impacts become apparent for 20-year events and beyond, with 

downstream benefits for 50 year events and beyond. 

There was some discussion about the estimated changes in peak water surface elevation for different 

flood events at Oslo. The areas immediately behind the Ag-Levee would see some benefit for 50-year 

events or bigger, but there would not be much protection from smaller events. According to John 

Nelson, the Ag-Levees were originally constructed to a 5-year elevation. 



 

 

Bret Zimmerman went over all the identified flow restrictions for both alternatives, and presented an 

opinion of probable cost: approximately $52 Million for Alternative A and $62 Million for Alternative B. 

These estimates assume present day construction costs for earthwork, a 3’ clay core for new levees, and 

the same material to be used for reconstructing any roads after change in grade. These estimates do not 

include any engineering or mitigation costs. 

There was some discussion on the remaining budget and what the next steps should be. Bret and Greg 

indicated that there is approximately $40,000 remaining in the budget. They wanted some direction 

from the steering committee; compiling everything into a final report will not use all of the remaining 

budget. At BTAG’s request, HEI agreed to distribute the presentation along with a more detailed 

breakdown of the cost estimates after the meeting. 

An attendee asked for clarification on what mitigation is. Greg said mitigation costs could include 

environmental costs, natural resource considerations, land acquisition and easements. Stage increases 

of 0.1’ would require evidence of a property right. This includes peak flood stage for all events through 

the 100-year. Brian Mager confirmed this, but indicated that the threshold requirement could 

potentially change to 0.5’ of stage increase. Impacts to insurable structures within the flood plain would 

also need to be considered. 

J.T. Anderson spoke to MN DoT’s position regarding the highway bridges. The DoT is working to develop 

a long-term maintenance plan to keep these structures in operation for as long as possible. While MN 

DoT is interested in keeping their roads dry and are willing to support a potential project, they don’t 

want to spend millions on a new structure without assurance that everything else will happen. It was 

noted that MN DoT generally designs for 100-year events. J.T. clarified that the bridge itself does not 

overtop at that elevation, just the roads leading up to it. 

 There was some discussion about the potential benefits to I-29 and what ND DoT’s potential 

involvement with a project would be. 

A BTAG member asked if the cost estimates seemed accurate. For some perspective, Derek Gowan 

mentioned the Grafton Diversion project. This project involved three railroad bridges and drew around 

$25 Million in construction costs. It was noted that a majority of the estimated cost appears to be in the 

bridges. 

Cary Osowski stated that BTAG estimates damages of $25 Million per major flood event in the Oslo area. 

Stating that a project would likely pay for itself over time. The members of BTAG agreed that some sort 

of cost vs benefit analysis would help in driving support for a potential project. 

Greg Thielman indicated that a cost benefit analysis is often required for certain FDR projects’ eligibility 

to receive federal and/or state funding. Randy Gjestvang mentioned that the ND SWC is working to 

adopt some sort of cost benefit policy within the current biennium, though a cost benefit analysis is not 

a current requirement. Randy also mentioned the challenge in quantifying benefits and damages to ag-

land. Removing flow restrictions will cause certain areas to become flooded more frequently and will 

detract from the benefits of a project. 

A BTAG member asked J.T. Anderson if MN DoT could provide records of damages from historic flood 

events. J.T. agreed to provide whatever he could find, however, indicated that MN DoT has a 10-year 

data retention policy. In the absence of a project, MN DoT is confident they can minimize damages, but 



 

 

are willing to play their part if everything else falls into place. J.T. also indicated that MN DoT will drop 

317 from the highway system if the bridge approach is lowered. 

There was some discussion on the remaining budget and what the next steps should be. John Nelson 

indicated that the MSTRWD’s share is good through June of 2018. The ND SWC’s share is good through 

the rest of their biennium, according to Randy Gjestvang. Houston Engineering agreed to distribute the 

meeting presentation, along with additional information pertaining to the cost estimates. Members of 

BTAG discussed having a meeting among themselves to review the information and formulate a plan 

moving forward. The date and time of the next Steering Committee Meeting is yet to be determined. 


